
 
Our prayers have been requested by or for the following 

members of our church family and those beyond our doors. 
 

Long Term Prayer List 
Patty, Laura, Jerry, Susan, Mel, Jarod, Lance, Alice, Shayne, Elizabeth, Mark, 
George, Ruth, Rachel, Larry, the Bentley Family, Shirley, Pam, Vi, Adel Sakr, 

Diane, Julie 
 

Short Term Prayer List 
Jess, Joni Ogden, Alma Mitchell, Michelle, Marianne Peterson,  

George Alexander, Rose, John Dupuy,  
Victor Bernot, Jamie, Elijah, Luke M., Barbara Harding, Jimmy, Marsha Brock, 

Cheryl Brock, Terry Mahan, Lori, Wallace Johnson,  
Bernice, Lori G., Bernadette, Wanda Scott, Liz R., 

Noah, The Delore Family, Matt Hrozencik, Katie Smith,  
Vicente Menjivar, Tom Miller, Kayla, Beth Norris, Katie Naughton, Carolyn 

Espinosa, Vickie John, Wilson Rorie,  
Esther Guimord, Cristina Diduch,  
Franklin Camp, Shirley Ratliff,  

Max Masters, Helen Mimm, Benjamin Jackson, Dave Finnell, Bill Sanger 
 

 
Altar Flower Dedication 
The Altar flowers are given this morning to the Glory of God by Glenn and June Welch in 
loving memory of June’s sister, Dorothy Scherzer.  If you would like to remember or honor 
a loved one, please sign up on the sheet outside the offices or call the office at 703-437-
3790. 
 
St. Tim’s Assists at The Closet 
St. Timothy’s is scheduled to provide volunteers at the Closet this fall on the following 
dates: November 2, 30 and December 14. For more information contact Holly Hartge at 
mhhvirginia@verizon.net. 
 
Christianity 101  
101 will not meet tonight. The class will resume next Sunday evening in the Narthex and 
meet every Sunday evening (except November 21st) from 7:00 pm to 8:30 pm, through 
November 28th. This is open to all adults and mature youth. Individuals who wish to be 
Confirmed or Received, or who wish to renew Baptismal vows when our Bishop visits St. 
Timothy's on December 5th at 11:00 am, should plan to attend. Questions are welcome and 
encouraged. 
 
Be a Match – An Eagle Scout Project 
Jonathan Phillips, from Troop 159, will be hosting his Eagle project on November 14th, 
from 12 to 4 p.m., at Trinity Presbyterian Church (651 Dranesville Road Herndon, Virginia  
20170). His project will be benefiting Be the Match, a bone marrow registry drive. 
Registering in Be the Match's database requires only a cheek swab and you could 
potentially be the match that could save someone's life. You must be between the ages of 
18-60 to join the registry. For more information about bone marrow drives and bone 
marrow transplants, visit www.marrow.org. For more information regarding Jonathan's 
Eagle project, contact him at jonathanphillips1125@cox.net. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Staff 
 

The Rev. Bradford A. Rundlett, Rector 
The Rev. Leslie Chadwick, Associate Rector  

 The Rev. Wisnel Dejardin, Seminarian  
Mr. Peter Doddema, Seminarian      

Mr. Peter Waggoner, Director of Music 
Ms. Keith Nelsen Stroud, Parish Administrator☺ 

 
Vestry 

Jim Hendrick, Senior Warden        Kathy Lombard, Junior Warden 
Rick Wilson, Treasurer     Jillian Hajdasz, Registrar 

 
Hollis Colie    Dave Hixon  Tricia Mussante       Cheryl Brock         
Alain Bashore Patrick Hobson     Allison Dodd         Ted Mankin      Duncan Hutcheon        
Donna Cornwell, alternate      

 
Trustees 

    Tom McLenigan                                Keith Sinclair                             Dana “Deke” Smith 
 

Resident Clergy 
The Rev. Maeva Harris-Bayfield 
The Rev. Dr. Ralph W. Bayfield 

 
 

Assisting in the Preparation and Conduct of Worship 
Altar Guild  

Jackie Clattenburg, Carol & John Jensen, Bobbe Duquette, Brenda Donnelly 
Counters 

Bill Sanger & Pat McGibbon 
Ushers  

8:00 am Bill Sanger & Tom Rust 
  9:30 am Dean Rohrbaugh & Bill Bate 

11:00 am Chris & Susan Smith 
Greeters  

8:00 am Jeanne Bennett  
9:30 am Dave Tigar & Gail Peters 

11:00 am Fiona Finnell 
  Lay Eucharistic Ministers 

8:00 am Marie Lally & Peter Doddema 
9:30 am Edna Whittick, Gayle Rippe, Susan Simmons, Peter Doddema 

11:00 am Michael Cook, Betsey Knoizen, Dave Hixon, Duncan Hutcheon, Peter 
Doddema 
Acolytes 

9:30 am Wray Sinclair, Maggie Weaver, Beau Lawalt, Will Lawalt 
11:00 am Christopher Wilson, Meghan Henry, Robbie Henry, Annabelle Marsh 
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Announcements 

For  
October 31, 2010 

 

    

The Twenty-Third Sunday 
  after Pentecost 

 
8:00 am   Holy Eucharist – Rite I 
9:30 am   Holy Eucharist – Rite II 
11:00 am   Holy Baptism -  Rite II 

 
 
 
 

ST. TIMOTHY’S MISSION STATEMENT 
 

AS PEOPLE OF GOD, WE JOYFULLY WORSHIP GOD,  
SPREAD THE WORD OF GOD’S LOVE 

TREASURE ALL PEOPLE, AND 
SERVE OTHERS EVERYWHERE IN THE NAME OF JESUS CHRIST. 

 
THEREFORE, WITH GOD’S HELP, WE: 

OPEN OUR DOORS TO EVERYONE, 
OPEN OUR HEARTS IN WORSHIP, 

OPEN OUR EYES TO THE SPIRIT’S GIFTS, AND 
OPEN OUR ARMS TO EMBRACE GOD’S WORK. 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
SUNDAY – 10/31 

Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00 
Holy Baptism – 11:00 AM 

9:30 AM  Godly Play (PreK through 2nd grade) - B1 
9:45 AM  Adult Discussion Group - A1 

9:45 AM  J2A - UR 
9:45 AM  Rite 13 - B2 

10:55 AM  Godly Play/Sunday School(PreK through 5th grade) - Various 
7:00 PM  Streams of Living Water - B1 

  
MONDAY – 11/1   

5:30 PM  Stephen Leader Meeting - Fr. Brad's Office 
7:00 PM  BSA Troop 159 Meeting - HH/UR 

7:00 PM  Stephen Ministry Peer Supervision - B1 
7:15 PM  VoCoSuM - Upper Room 

7:30 PM  VOCE Chamber Singers Regular Rehearsal - Sanctuary 
 

TUESDAY – 11/2 
9:00 AM  EfM - B1 

  7:00 PM  Stewardship Ministry – Narthex  
7:00 PM  Stephen Ministry Peer Group- Upper Room 

7:30 PM  Handbell Choir Rehearsal - Choir Room 
   

WEDNESDAY – 11/3 
9:00 AM  Pre-School - B1 

10:00 AM  Morning Bible Study - Kitchen 
10:00 AM  Wee Got the Beat - Nursery 

12:00 PM  Pre-School - B1 
12:15 PM  Holy Eucharist/Healing Service   

7:00 PM  Shawl Ministry - Narthex 
7:30 PM  BSA Committee Meeting - UR 

 
THURSDAY – 11/4  
9:00 AM  Pre-School - B1 

10:00 AM  Wee Got the Beat - Nursery 
4:30 PM  Jubilate Choir Rehearsal - Choir Room 

7:15 PM  Sts. Ambrose & Cecilia Choir Rehearsal - Choir Room 
 

FRIDAY – 11/5 
10:30 AM  Friday Folders - Kitchen 

6:30 PM  SU 51-11 GS Council - HH 
 

SATURDAY – 11/6  
8:00 AM  Christian Ed Conference 

10:00 AM  Bake Sale for Town Unity - Parking Lot 
11:00 AM  Dorosheff Violin Lessons - Music Room/Sanctuary 

 
SUNDAY – 11/7 

Daylight-Saving Time Ends 
Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00 

9:30 AM  Godly Play (PreK through 2nd grade) - B1 
9:45 AM  Adult Discussion Group - A1 

9:45 AM  J2A - UR 
9:45 AM  Rite 13 - B2 

10:55 AM  Godly Play/Sunday School(PreK through 5th grade) - Various 
12:30 PM  Open Arms Ministry - B1 
5:00 PM  Lakota Mission Team - B1 
7:00 PM  Christianity 101 - Narthex 

7:00 PM  Streams of Living Water - B1 
 
 

 
Nursery 
All children are welcome to stay with parents in the Sanctuary during worship. However,  
for parents of children ages 0-2.5 years who want nursery care, we have a well-equipped 

and professionally-staffed nursery at the end of the hall nearest the 
Sanctuary. Each child brought to the nursery is given a number; only 
the parents of the child can take the child from the nursery. If a 
parent is needed during worship, the child’s number will appear (in 
red LED’s) on the black panels beneath the hymn boards on both 

sides of the Chancel. Parents, please bring diapers and any snacks, formula as needed for 
your child. 
 
Holy Communion  
All baptized Christians are welcome to receive the Sacrament. If you 
have not been baptized, please come to the Altar rail for a blessing 
during Holy Communion (place your arms across your chest to signify 
your desire for a blessing). If you would like to be baptized, please 
speak with the clergy after the service.  To receive Holy Communion, 
accept the bread in  
 
Vestry/Ministry Leadership Meeting on November 14 
At the request of our clergy, VoCoSuM will offer and host a focus group meeting the goal 
of which will be to assist the parish in developing, clarifying and publicizing 
calendar/scheduling guidelines and best practices for church events.  Desired outcomes are 
to avoid potential event conflicts and to provide a smooth overlap of functions.  Anyone 
who would like to participate and to share their ideas and insights is warmly encouraged to 
attend.  The meeting is scheduled for Sunday, November 14, 3 P.M. to 5 P.M. in Room B1.  
Details and a meeting reminder will follow. 
 
Need Computer Skills?  Your neighbor, Herndon United Methodist Church, will host an 
adult education class starting  in January 2011. We need students and volunteers. The class 
provides basic computer skills training and job search skills training to low income adults in 
the Northern Virginia area. During this six-month program, participants receive 100+ hours 
of Microsoft office training, job search coaching and a refurbished computer to support their 
job search. Students must apply! Students can earn NoVa Community College credits. 
Some are eligible for grants. Contact Computer CORE at computercore.org or 
703.931.7346.  
 
Adult Education Opportunities 
Becoming a Good Samaritan is being discussed during the Adult Discussion Group sessions 
at 9:45 AM on Sundays.  Beginning October 17, there will be a discussion group meeting 
from 7-8 PM on 5 Sunday evenings. The topic of this group will be Streams of Living 
Water.  Contact Carmela Condro for further information at ccondro@juno.com. 

 

Happy Birthday to you!!! 
Sun. 10/31 Ken Vierra, Genevieve Zetlan 
Mon. 11/1 Chrissa Mankin 
Tues.11/2 Ted Mankin, Katie Barbour 
Wed. 11/3 Gregory Wilson, Chris Pendleton, Thomas McLenigan 

Thur. 11/4 John Fuller, Lindsay McGibbon, Meghan Henry 
Fri. 11/5 Loy Bate, Julie Hixon, Kaelin Cunningham 
Sat. 11/6 Michael Miller, Hal Hallett, Jr., Laura Barbour, Chadwick Thrash 
Sun. 11/7 Amanda Kline, Jim Mustard, III, Hannah Moran, Kendra Moran 
 
 
The Art of Saying Thank you 
If you have a desire to say thank you for all that we have been given, St. Tim’s has an 
opportunity for you to do just that by hand writing thank you notes to 
people who have made memorial or other gifts to the church (exclusive 
of Annual Fund gifts). When the church is the beneficiary of a gift, it is 
customary to send a thank you. A hand written note from a member of 
the congregation would be greatly appreciated by the donor. If you think 
you could assist us in this way, please call the office at 703-437-3790. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Make Your 2011 Pledge This Morning 
St. Timothy’s adopts its annual budget based on the amount of money that its members 
pledge to give each year. Pledge cards were mailed to members of the congregation two 
weeks ago, and additional copies can be found in the narthex. Please prayerfully consider 
the many blessings you have received, your commitment to 
the mission of St. Timothy’s, and what financial pledge you 
are able to make to support that mission in 2011. You will 
find in your Sunday bulletin a stewardship prayer that we 
hope you will find useful. There are several different 
stewardship prayers available, each on a different color card. 
Extra copies of the prayer cards are available in the Narthex, 
please take as many as you want.  Please return your pledge 
form this morning as we celebrate together the many 
blessings God has bestowed upon us. If you choose, you 
may drop your pledge form in the basket in the Narthex at a time of your convenience, or 
mail or hand it in to the church office. Thank you for supporting St. Timothy’s and its 
mission! 

 y 
The Diocesan All Day Faith, Technology & Communications 
Conference will take place Wednesday, November 17, 2010 at 
Christ Church, Spotsylvania.  This conference will offer a variety 
of workshops to assist parishes with creative ways to promote 
evangelism and connect with people in their communities.  The 12 
Workshops include “Strategic Communications Planning”, 
“Building Your Graphic Identity”, “Creating Powerful Content & 
Effective Parish Newsletters” and 9 more great topics.  Cost is $30 

for additional registrants. Contact Elaine Horsfield at ehorsfield@cox.net or 703-476-4439 
if interested in joining her for this worthwhile event. 
 
Social Justice Issues  
For those who are interested in social justice issues and work by faith communities on these 
issues in Richmond, please join me and others from around Northern Virginia on 
November 7 from 2-5 pm at the Quaker Church in Alexandria for a briefing on the key 
issues and budget forecast for the upcoming Virginia legislative session. Come together in 
Northern Virginia to work for a more just and caring Commonwealth.  Get involved and 
lend your voice to start a dialogue with our elected and appointed representatives about the 
most critical needs during this time of great economic uncertainty.  Reston Interfaith is a 
member of the Virginia Interfaith Center and its Northern Virginia Chapter.  We are 
proud to work with these fine organizations and with other coalition partners like VOICE, 
SALT, Fairfax County’s Community of Faith United for Housing, Arlington Interfaith 
Council, Jewish Community Relations Council, Northern Virginia Affordable Housing 
Alliance, Virginia Coalition to End Homelessness, Voices for Virginia’s Children, VA 
Coalition of Latino Organizations, Nonprofit NoVA and the Nonprofit Roundtable of 
Greater Washington to build a better tomorrow for those we serve. Please RSVP now to 
Marisa Vertrees at mvertrees@stcharleschurch.org or 703-527-5500, x24.   
 

 
      
Help End Homelessness. Sign up to walk or be a virtual 
walker at the Fannie Mae Help the Homeless Walkathon on 
the National Mall, Saturday, November 20 and choose 
Reston Interfaith (VA035) as the beneficiary.  Please click 
here register.   Join the hundreds of neighbors who have 
already walked in Mini-Walks and see your funds put to 
work to help homeless men, women and children in our 
area! 

 
 
 


